

PTA Minutes from September 25, 2018

Members present: Darin Herteen, Glynn Bogle, Nikki Calise, Kia Woodard, Ms. Norris, Amanda Underhill, Elizabeth McRoberts, Jeff Woodard, Melissa Narber, Lisa Schultz, Ashley Shields, Chantelle Armintrout, Lacy Schoening, Sage Miller and Megan Schumacher.

Minutes were read and reviewed. Meagan made a motion to approve and Lisa 2nd. All approved, motion passed

Nikki gave Treasurers Report in Kristen's absence. Glynn made a motion to approve the report and Lacy 2nd. All approved, motion passed

New Business

Officer Ferguson from the Altoona Police Department came to speak to the group about the active shooter training that they conducted at Monday's in-service with staff. Southeast Polk is on the forefront of keeping our kids safe. And there is a great partnership with the school and the police department.

2018-19 Budget was discussed and brought forth for any questions. Glynn made a motion to approve the budget for the 2018-19 school year & Jeff 2nd. All approved and motion passed.

Playground Update- Elizabeth updated us on the playground. We are still waiting on the sketch and layout from the company. Officer Ferguson did suggest we look into Prairie Meadow's grants. There is a Community Betterment Grant and all information is online.

Butter Braid sales- Nikki is going to send out a sign up genius to sit at the table during conferences and pass out samples of butter braids. The butter braids are \$14 each again this year. The highest seller of butter braids will win a classic Nintendo this year.

Monster Mash - Is all set and sign up genius will go out for things that night as well.

Restaurant nights – Thursday October 18th from 5-8pm at Dairy Queen. Teachers will hand out flyers at Parent Teacher Conferences that you will have to present in order for Willowbrook to receive 20% of the sales.

Culvers Restaurant night is Tuesday November 20th from 4-10pm. We will receive 10% of all sales for this night.

Different Fundraising Ideas - Fun Run, Adult Prom, Pancakes and PJ's were a few ideas thrown out. Brain storm some ideas and we'll discuss more in the coming months.

Principals Report - Reading and Math assessments are complete. Mrs Schultz reported on Chapter 62, scores will be given at conferences.

Dollars for Scholars is coming up on October 20th at Prairie Meadows. Tickets are \$40/person. Last year they awarded nearly \$300,00 in scholarships.

Lisa made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd Nikki. All approved.

Next PTA meeting is October 23, 2018 at 6PM Art room